
September 7, 2016 

Kimberly Bose, Secretary 

Township of Holland 
IN 

HUNTERDON COUNTY 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

RE: Proposed PennEast Pipeline Project 
FERC Docket # CPlS-558 

61 Church Road 

Milford, New Jersey 08848 
Phone (908) 995-4847 
Fax (908) 995-7112 

www.hollandtownship.org 

Holland Township Committee Comments in Support of August 23 Comments by 
New Jersey Highlands Council on Draft Environmental Impact Statement 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

The Holland Township Committee is registered as an Intervenor in these proceedings, 
and the Township of Holland is on the route of the proposed PennEast Pipeline Project. 

Holland Township is also the only municipality on the route that lies within the 
Highlands Region and has chosen to conform the entire Township to the Highlands 
Council's Regional Master Plan (RMP), including the Planning Area section of the 
Township that is the location of the pipeline route. 

Holland fully supports the position of the Highlands Council conveyed in their August 
23, 2016 comment letter, especially because we are the community most affected by 
FERC' s and PennEast' s refusal to acknowledge the protections accorded through 
conformance to the Highlands RMP. 

Holland chose to adopt the full protections of New Jersey's Highlands Act because we 
value the natural resources of our Township. We were also aware that our actions 
would have a positive impact on the users of Highlands water in more developed 
sections of New Jersey to our east. The latest figures indicate that 60 percent of the 
population of New Jersey gets all or part of their water supply from the Highlands. 

Consequently, we willingly constrained development in the Planning Area of Holland 
(around 87 percent of the Township). Zoning went from five acres to 13 acres in the 
farmland Conservation Zone, and to 33 acres in the wooded and hilly Protection Zone. 
All streams have a 300 foot buffer on both sides. These protections are not as strict as 

Comment # 1 - Supporting Highlands Council Letter 




































